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TOPIC DISCUSSION  ACTION 

NEEDED 
Membership Total 
  (16) 
 

Tenesha Avent, Health Council of South Florida, Co-Chair  
Nadine Rolle, Our Kids 
Juliet San Juan, ConnectFamilias 
Betty Alonso, ConnectFamilias   
Islamiyat Nancy Adebisi, Florida Department of Health in Miami-Dade County 
Suecia Mendez, Sunshine Health 
Catherina Chang Martinez, Nova University 
Kurrdeige Alexander, UM 
Rebekah Antoine, Healthy Start Coalition of Miami-Dade  
Alina Soto, DCF 
Queen Holden, Florida Department of Health in Miami-Dade County 
Valerie Turner, Florida Department of Health in Miami Dade County  
Candice Schottenloher, Florida Department of Health in Miami Dade County  
Teleconference: 
Holly Zwerling, Fatherhood Taskforce 
Gina Gonzalez, Simply Healthcare Anthem  
Carla Sabugo, WIC 

 

Welcome and 
Introductions 

The monthly meeting of the Consortium for a Healthier Miami-Dade Children Issues (Healthy 
Baby Taskforce) was brought to order by Valerie Turner at 12:30 pm. All members were 
welcomed and introduced themselves. 

 

Approval of 
Minutes 

There was a motion to approve the December 2018 Healthy Baby Taskforce meeting minutes 
by Valerie Turner the motion was seconded by Tenesha Avent. 

 

Old Business 
 
Online Brochure 
Online Resources  
 

- The Healthy Baby Taskforce (HBT) is waiting for review from WIC on the 
breastfeeding flyer and brochure. There was also discussion on social media posts 
needed from members to meet work plan indicator.  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 



  CONSORTIUM FOR A HEALTHIER MIAMI-DADE 
Children Issues Committee – Healthy Baby Taskforce Meeting  

Friday, January 18, 2019 
12:30 PM-2:00 PM EST 

 

2 

New Business  
Online Resource 
Guide  
 
 
 
How to implement 
breastfeeding 
support in the 
workplace 
throughout Miami-
Dade County  
 
Presidential 
signature of 
Maternal Acts  

- Discussion of the Resource Guide concluded that HBT will work with Children Issues 
committee and the Obesity Guide Taskforce.  

 
- The Healthy Baby Taskforce (HBT) will revisit the presentation of how to implement 

breastfeeding support in the workplace throughout Miami-Dade County. There was 
discussion of national recognition programs that do support breastfeeding in the 
workplace.   
 
 
 

- The Presidential signature of Preventing Maternal Deaths Act & Improving Access to 
Maternity Care Act was presented and share with the committee.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Meet with 
WIC to 
discuss best 
practices 
 
 
 
Send 
summary of 
bills with 
links. 

Partner Updates Committee members were able to briefly announce their current work/initiatives/projects. 
• WIC: During the federal government shutdown, WIC will operate as usual. Healthy 

Start Coalition of Miami-Dade: Annual Meeting & Awards Ceremony 
on March 1st  

• ConnectFamilias: Community baby showers   
• DOH: 0 babies in Miami-Dade have been negative for HIV.  
• Marketing membership will hold forum in February. Details will follow.   
• Tobacco Free-Workgroup: Tobacco Workplace summit February 22, 2019 at United 

Way   
• Health Council of South Florida: Disaster preparedness training upcoming in March 
• DOH: January human trafficking event and film screening. Save the date will be 

forthcoming.  
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Adjournment The meeting was adjourned at 1:47 PM.  The next Healthy Baby Taskforce meeting is 
scheduled for Friday, February 15, 2019 from 12:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. at the United Way of 
Miami-Dade Center for Excellence, 3250 SW 3rd Avenue, Miami, FL 33129. 

 


